# The Builder • •



## Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, Calif.

December 7th, 1954.

#### THIS WEEK

The program for today can be found in Volume XXXI, Issue 47 of THE BUILDER.

In case anybody has mislaid his copy of week before last, Mr. Fred Dupuis, special agent for the National Board of Fire Underwriters, will talk to us today. Bill Wolking is program chairman.

### CHRISTMAS PARTY - LYTTON HOME

Instead of the regular meeting next week, we have a Christmas Party with the children at Lytton Home on Tuesday evening. December 14th. Dinner is at 7 P.M. This is a Ladies! Night. A round table will be held Tuesday noon as usual at the Legion Hall.

The Board decided last week to pay for the Christmas gift from budgetted funds instead of asking the members to contribute. Nobody need become despondent. Another chance will come along.

#### GEYSERVILLE CLUB

We read in the paper that Kiwanis of Geyserville is planning to hold a Ladies' Night at the Bellevue Villa here on Saturday, December 18th. Here's your chance to make up a meeting without leaving town. For further information call Bernal VanCleave who attends the Geyserville meetings so regularly that they are trying to claim him as a member.

## HEALDSBURG JUNIOR SAFETY ECONOMY RUN

The date is set for February 5th. High School boys and girls are already practicing the light touch on the accelerator "As if you are stepping on eggs". All six service clubs, including the American Legion, are working on this project.

## MYRTUS COMMUNIS MICROPHYLLA

If you have a spare one, Bud Christensen would like to have it for the High School. This is not a call for communist literature.

For a complete list of trees and shrubs needed for planting at the High School, please refer to page 8 of last week's Tribune.

# The Builder + +



Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, Calif.

December 14th, 1954.

#### THIS WEEK

A fine program of local talent has been assembled for the Ladies Night dinner at Lytton Home this evening. Dinner is served at 7:00P.M. Come and see if you can identify Santa Claus.

#### BOARD MEETING

It was good to see new members Harry Behney, Ross Mac-Kechnie, Bob Malone, and Lee Silveira at the monthly board meeting held at Elvin Jackson's home last Tuesday evening.

The Board voted to donate \$25.00 for the Community Christmas Fund. Contributions to this fund are made annually by various local organizations and individuals to provide Christmas dinners for needy families in the area.

Bud Christensen outlined a plan to give the community an opportunity for providing trees and shrubs to landscape the grounds of the Senior High School. Kiwanis is furnishing the plants for the Reading Court adjacent to the library. This is a popular gathering place for the students, especially around lunch hour.

#### INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS

By way of advance information, our Club officers for 1955 are to be installed on Tuesday, January 11th, at the Legion Hall. The new Lieutenant Governor for Division 8, Carlton Spridgen of the Santa Rosa Club, will be the installing officer. This will be a ladies' Night.

#### UPPER LAKE CLUB

After launching a new Kiwanis Club at Willits earlier in the year, Ukiah announces the formation of a second new club at Upper Lake. The inauguration ceremony took place at the Blue Lake Lodge on December 11th. We understand that several representatives from our club were present.

Cal-Nev-Ha district now leads all Kiwanis districts in number of new clubs organized in 1954. Division 8 ranks 2nd among all divisions of Kiwanis International with 5 new clubs established this year.

#### SPECIAL BULLETIN

A last minute check reveals that Bill Reynolds is convalescing slowly but steadily and expects to be up and about again by Christmas. Best Wishes from all of us, Bill!





## Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, Calif.

December 21st, 1954.

#### THIS WEEK

The Reverend Martin Crabb of the Healdsburg Federated Church will speak to us today on a subject related to Christmas. Bob Malone is program chairman.

#### LAST WEEK AT LYTTON

Your program committee would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone who made the Lytton program its apparent success. Ernie Biasotti made up all the gifts for the kids, so thanks to Ernie. Walt Wright did his usual masterful job as M.C. Saint Nich was ably portrayed by Jim Clarke, and Earl Osborn was responsible for the outside singing entertainment. Roy Haley did a swell job with the gift, and we should heap lots of thanks on Heber and his staff for a real swell party.

More impressions — — Ross MacKechnie with his tickets, change and bills arranged in orderly rows on the card table — — Chuck's starved face as he arrived late after visiting a patient — — Lytton teenagers pretending to whistle when Miss Carlyle was introduced for the reading — — — the spirit of Christmas in the air and a fine turkey dinner on the tables.

### HEALDSBURG BASKETBALL TOURNAMENT

Healdsburg entertained the North Bay League again with a basketball tournament at the Junior High School December 10th, 11th and 13th. This year the Kiwanis cup was presented to Cloverdale, runner-up in the tournament.

#### HEALDSBURG BOYS! CLUB

Al Barbieri wound up another successful year for the Boys! Club by inviting all the members to a Christmas dinner at the Elementary School lunch room yesterday evening.

#### CARMEL

Jeanette and Tom Spencer are comfortably settled in their new home, and receive their mail at P.O. Box 2564, Carmel.

MERRY CHRISTMAS \* MERRY CHRISTMAS

# The Builder • •



### Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, Calif.

December 28th, 1954

#### THIS WEEK

Cecil Judah, who was an active member of this 6lub back in the Thirsty Thirties, will talk to us today! Cecil now lives in Napa where he works for the Burglund Tractor Co.

The talk will be on scientific discoveries which should brighten the New Year for ranchers, horticulturalists, and plain dirt farmers. We would be less mysterious if we had more information.

#### INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS

Bear in mind this Ladies Night at the Legion Hall on Tuesday, January 11th. A Special program has been arranged. Let's all plan to attend and give the new officers a big send-off for 1955.

#### REPORT TO PRESIDENT RELZY

Sid Grove wond first prize again this year for the best outdoor Christmas decoration, and has received some extra spending money.

Gordon Jones has been elected 1955 President of the Redwood Empire Optometric Society. After he pays his bill for entertaining the voters at the St. Francis Hotel in San Francisco, he will be broke.

Jim Clarke is 1955 President of the Healdsburg Credit Bureau and will be glad to lend a helping hand to members who are short of cash at meetings.

Jerry Miller has been elected 1955 President of the Healdsburg Chamber of Commerce. The election of our 2nd Vice-President to such an important post deserves your special consideration.

#### NOTICE TO COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN

All chairmen of standing committees who will need funds in 1955 are requested to send their estimates to Roy Doolan by January 15th, for consideration in preparing the 1955 budget.

#### HAPPY NEW YEAR

The Builder Committee wishes each and every member a happy and prosperous New Year.